## GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING FEBRUARY 7<sup>TH</sup>, 2022

Chairman Roy Ballard called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present were Ben Fox, Chuck Spradlin, Paul Hodge, Robert Morgan, County Counselor Paul Dean and County Clerk Kathy Robison.

Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Spradlin moved to approve January 31, 2022 Minutes, as written. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Road and Bridge report:

Proposals were provided to commissioners regarding the repair of three low water crossings; V Road, Y50 Road and 300th Street and W Road.

Spradlin moved to approve the replacement of the low water crossing located on V Road in the amount of \$39,750 to be completed by Everitt Concrete. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Ballard moved to approve repair of the low water crossing located on Y50 Road. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Fox moved to approve repair of the low water crossing located near W Road and 300<sup>th</sup> in the amount of \$31,400. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

> Crews are looking to complete several projects with the decent weather that is anticipated this week.

Spradlin moved to approve payables in the amount of \$192,573.34. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Morgan moved to approve payables in the amount of \$127,027.41. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Maintenance Supervisor Greg Rawlings presented a quote from Morrow Exteriors for the replacement of 20 opening windows throughout the courthouse, as the current ones do not open. A brief discussion ensued regarding safety benefits and airflow.

Spradlin moved to approve the replacement of windows in the amount of \$53,903.27. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Following the approval of the windows, County counselor Paul Dean recommended that the County get a performance bond from Morrow Exteriors to ensure the job is done correctly.

Ambulance Director Brian Mongeau reported that repairs to an ambulance were completed Friday and he is slated to pick up said ambulance today.

Spradlin noted that several residents south of Neal received letters indicating that their trash service will be discontinued.

Hospital CEO Sandy Dickerson noted that COVID testing is limited due to difficulty attaining COVID supplies. Testing has been limited to Greenwood County residents who live and doctor locally.

Fox moved to adjourn at 9:54 a.m. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

## GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING FEBRUARY $7^{\text{TH}}$ , 2022

ATTEST: Kathy Robison, County Clerk

Ben Fox, Vice Chairman

Chuck Spradlin, Member

Paul Hodge

Paul Hodge, Member

Robert Joe Morgan, Member